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11 September 2011
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Adult Pacific Lamprey mortality at Bonneville’s WA shore ladder auxiliary water supply LPS.
On the morning of 10 September, Project Fisheries discovered two adult lamprey on the roadway next to Fish Valve 6-9.  They were directly below the horizontal flume section of the LPS.   A thorough inspection of the LPS was immediately conducted and no problems were discovered.  The same thorough inspection was conducted the following day and there appeared to be no problems.  
On the morning of 13 September, Project Fisheries met with the PSMFC lamprey researcher at the WA shore LPS and discussed the lamprey morts that were discovered over the weekend.  The PSMFC lamprey researcher also discovered a single lamprey mortality in the exact same location on 9 September. 

It is suspected that the lamprey squeezed through the small space between the lid and the flange on the horizontal section of the flume.  This small gap is located almost directly above where the lamprey were discovered.  Project Fisheries and the lamprey researcher filled the gap as well as the other gaps near the flanges in the horizontal section.  
All three lamprey were examined for condition and scanned for PIT tags.  Nothing out of the ordinary was observed and no PIT tags were present.  They were released to Valve 15 in the Adult Fish Facility.  
A. Species – Pacific lamprey 
B. Origin – Unknown
C. Length - Unknown
D. Marks and Tags – None
E. Marks and injuries found on carcass - None
F. Cause and Time of Death – Suspected escape from the LPS.  Within 24 hours of discovery
G. Future and Preventative Measures – Review camera images from the LPS to look for anything out of the ordinary.  Keep open spaces to a minimum in all LPS’s.  
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